EXECUTIVE MEETING

Date: April 30, 2013
Time: 6:00pm

Attendees



Regrets

Lloyd Donovan


Leo G Donovan
Joe MacNeil


Jill Humphries


                          
Terry Grant



Barry MacDonald
Ervin Roberston


Gary Rideout
Mike Dunphy
Gary MacLean

Ken Doucette
Keith Hawley
Agenda Items:

1.0 Operating Agreement
· Keith reviewed a draft copy of a new 5 year memorandum of understanding between CBH Golf Club Society and Parks Canada
· There have been a number of discussions which have taken place since the receipt of this document. The club wanted more detail in the wording pertaining to tournaments and tees times as well as a statement that mirrored the Park statement with respect to CPI protection on rates going forward. The Park suggested they would make those changes and forward an amended copy for review prior to both parties signing off.
· It was also noted that although this is a 5 year agreement, either party may opt out by giving thirty days notice. 
· Once the final draft of the new agreement is received it will be distributed to all executive members for review prior to the official signing.
2.0 By Law Amendments
· Keith reviewed a draft copy of the proposed bylaw amendments which were approved by legal council.
· The executive agrees that with the approval of a new 5 year operating agreement that the recommendation from the executive level would be that the proposed change to bylaw # 6 be rejected.
· The executive agreed that should bylaw # 6 be rejected and additional amendment to bylaw # 3(f) which would allow for the ability to accept new members by June 01 of each year should there be an opening caused by a member not purchasing a season pass. The new amendment will be added to the proposed amendments to be forwarded to all members.
· Terry and Ervin agree to prepare a mail out to all members which details the proposed changes to the by laws along with a date and time of the membership meeting.
· A special meeting to address the proposed changes in our by laws is scheduled for May 12, 2013 @ 2:00pm at St John’s Hall, Ingonish.
3.0 Tournaments

· A discussion was held to get a better understanding on why some tournaments fail to generate the expected profits.

· The executive agrees that the prize pay out for all tournaments should not exceed 40 to 45% of entry fees.

· Terry to ensure that this practice is followed.

4.0 Labor Day Tournament

· A discussion was held on why we continue to struggle to fill our annual invitational Labor Day tournament. Do to the low volume of entrants this tournament does not generate significant revenue and requires a significant amount of club resources to run this tournament

· The Park feels that without this tournament there is potential for them to attain significant revenue by making the course available to the public on that weekend.

· The executive concurs with the Park with this statement.
· After much deliberation the executive agrees that for the 2013 season the club will not be hosting the Labor Day Tournament. We will review the status of this tournament later on in the year in order to determine the type of revenues generated by the Park on that weekend. The future direction of this tournament will be determined at a later date.
· Joe agrees to contact the NSGA and inform them of our decision.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm
